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essex.police.uk/Colchester 

     Colchester  District  



Hello! 

Welcome to our monthly newsletter, which will keep you up to date on what we’re doing to keep commu-
nities safe in Colchester. It will focus on: 

• The work of the Community Policing Team and Local Policing Team 
• Crime trends 
• Crime prevention 
• How you can contact us 

The Community Policing Team includes the Town Centre Proactive Team.  Their work includes responding 
to issues and carrying out proactive work, including public engagement, crime prevention, crime disrup-
tion, and safeguarding vulnerable people. The teams include specialist Missing Persons and Children’and 
Young Person officers, who work with partners in education and social care to protect vulnerable people 
from harm. 

The Local Policing Team’s main role is to respond to calls for assistance from members of the public, but 
they also carry out proactive patrols. 

Our Colchester community and local policing officers are supported by detectives working in the Criminal 
Investigation Department, Domestic Abuse Investigation Team, and Crime and Public Protection Command.  
They investigate the more serious crimes that occur in north Essex, safeguard victims and bring offenders 
to justice.   

Our priorities —in partnership with the Community Safety Partnership—mirror the Essex Police Force Plan 
for 2020/21 

 

Colchester has a very clear focus on: 

Violence – disrupting those who commit serious organised crime and to dismantle the supply of controlled 
drugs in the district. We will target those who carry knives and commit violence, ensuring Colchester re-
mains a safe place for all.   

Vulnerability – we will ensure we engage with our communities to understand their needs and deliver po-
licing to safeguard those who are vulnerable in our community.   

Victims – we will provide victims with a first-class service.   

Visibility – we will be visible in our communities to provide reassurance and reduce the fear of crime. 

 

 

To investigate and tackle: 
  
• Violence in all its forms 
• Online crime 
• Anti-social behaviour 
• Gangs and organised crime 
• Safety/crime on the roads 
• Domestic abuse 
• Burglary 

  

 
To support and protect: 
  
• Children and vulnerable people 
• Victims of crime 
• Visible policing in communities 
  



 

 

As a dad of two boys , and I am sure other parents can relate, I 
am looking forward to the six week holiday to give me a break 
from trying to figure out fronted adverbials or algebra.  Mine are 
looking forward to being out and about with their friends and we 
have talked about their responsibility to ensure their fun doesn’t 
impact others, I’d like to ask you all to have those conversations 
with your young people to keep them safe, and ensure we all 
have summer fun. 

 

We are also seeing a further lifting of restrictions and are ready to 
ensure that those who enjoy a night out can do safely.  We have 
worked with partners and businesses to ensure the Town Centre 
and wider hospitality industry re-opens to give everyone a great 
experience.  There are some hints and tips on keeping safe in this 
issue. 

 

We continue to target those who think they can come to Colches-
ter and commit crime, especially those who seek to exploit and 
harm others, this issue details how we dealt with two of those in-
dividuals.  

 

The new Offensive Weapons Act is now in force, and it is illegal to 
have certain items even in your own home.  We invite you all to 
check the detail and safely dispose of any items you may have. 

 

Our teams are out around the clock, keeping you safe, catching 
criminals, and helping those who need it, even a duck this 
week!  In addition we are keen to get to know you too, so if you 
have Basketball aspirations check out page 8 and come join us for 
a game.  Wishing you all a great summer. 

 

 

 

Chief Inspector Rob 

Huddleston 

 

 



Working with partners to tackle ASB 
 

Throughout this month we have continued to work with our partner agencies 
to tackle Anti– Social Behaviour. As you can see in this photograph we have 
worked with Colchester Borough Homes in seeking a closure notice for a prop-
erty in Shrub End, Colchester following continued reports regarding the ad-
dress. A closure notice is designed to prevent the Anti Social Behaviour from 
occurring and in essence “closes” a property. Restrictions on such orders can 
vary but generally the conditions are that only the occupant and in some cas-
es, nobody is allowed on the premises other than a police officer to check for 
compliance. A really helpful tool in reducing ASB in our neighbourhoods and 
making area’s far more enjoyable for you to live.  
 
It is always nice to receive some feedback—especially when it is positive so 
here is an email we were grateful to receive this month following reports of a 
group of rough sleepers causing issues close to the Abbey Fields Medical Cen-
tre— 
 
I would just like to express my sincere gratitude to PC Mond for all her help and support with the rough sleepers. 

PC Mond was hugely empathetic and worked hard to find solutions for both us and the rough sleepers – she listened, garnered infor-
mation and was sympathetic to all parties – the practice, Diabetic Eye Screening, patients and the rough sleepers.  PC Monds prag-
matic approach meant that we have been able to find a way forward whilst keeping everyone happy.  

I witnessed PC Mond speaking to the rough sleepers – she is firm but fair but in a way which enabled them to maintain their dignity 
and self respect  - hats off to her she has brilliant communication skills.  

Also the team here were really appreciative for all that she has done.  
 

Support is available to rough sleepers through our weekly multi agency OP Luscombe meetings. In our first OP 
Luscombe session following lockdown, working with our partners we managed to house a rough sleeper after 
24 hours of her visiting us. This shows how all of the agencies really do pull together and try their best to help. 
 

 

Tackling County Lines 
 
Over the past couple of months we have made a number of arrests in Colchester and London regarding county 
lines being run into Colchester.  
A notable recent court result is from a routine stop of a vehicle in Colchester which had two men from London 
within.  
Our officers become suspicious and utilised their powers 
under stop and search, finding over 200 wraps of Class A 
drugs, an estimated street value of £4,000.  
Both men were arrested, charged and remanded in custo-
dy whereby the pleaded guilty the following day.  
The men were sentenced to over 11 years between them.  
A reminder that if you leave your house to deal drugs, it 
may be several years before you return home to your fam-
ily.  



Policing the Town Centre 

This coming week will see a further reduction of the restriction on our town centre, meaning our bars, restau-

rants, pubs and clubs will be getting somewhere back to “normal”.  

This seems a perfect time to remind everyone to be responsible if you are enjoying a night out and to drink re-

sponsibly. We will continue to work with our partners to ensure the town centre is a safe place at night, however 

please remember where you are unlikely to have had a night out in a long time, that your body may not respond 

to alcohol consumption as it did pre lockdown and your drunken behaviour could lead you to one of our cells!  

Here are some tips for having a safe and enjoyable night out— 

1. Safety in numbers - Always stay within a group when possible. By remaining close to the people you trust and 
know well, you’ll reduce the risk of being targeted by people who are up to no good and could be out to take ad-
vantage. 
2. Get taxis or arrange a lift- When traveling at night always book a taxi or get a lift with someone you trust. It’s 
worth that little extra expense to take a ride in a cab and get home safely. Don’t be tempted to get into an unli-
censed cab for a quicker ride home. 
4. Drink in moderation & watch your drink- Always stay in control when drinking alcohol. Know your limits and 
never push them. A few more drinks may seem like fun at the time, but it is never a good idea. Keep a close eye 
on your drinks and never leave them unattended at any point. 
5. Stay in well-lit areas- If walking home after a night out, always stay in well-lit areas where there are plenty of 
people. People are less likely to commit crime if there is good lighting, CCTV and people around to see what is 

happening. Always plan a route home and make sure you 
stick to places you know. Never take short cuts, especially 
down dark allies, by canals or through unlit parks. 
6. Keep away from hostile situations -Don’t be a hero on a 
night out. If there is a fight or an argument stay out of it and 
get help from door staff or the police. 
 
As a community policing team we look forward to sup-
porting our local businesses in re-opening.  



CYP UPDATE 

 

As schools come to a close we know that many children 
will be out and about during the summer meeting new 
people and creating new friendships. We must highlight 
the risks around new relationships and how when they go 
online dangers arise. We have investigated numerous inci-
dents throughout the year of young people sharing explicit 
images of themselves. These can then be used to exploit 
or coerce the sender into doing something they do not 
want to.  

Ensure you have the chat with your children around shar-

ing images of themselves and the harm that can be caused. Not only will the receiver be committing offences but 

the sender is also committing an offence as they are sharing 

an image of a child. We are always there to assist any person 

who becomes a victim of revenge porn or is being coerced 

with the threat of sharing such an image. If you have any 

concerns around images you have seen on your child’s 

phone please do contact us. 

It isn't just the people our children meet while out and about 

we need to have concerns and conversations about with our 

children. Children often meet new friends online, through gaming, social media or other means. Just because the 

person they are speaking to seems like another child, or acts like one, doesn't mean they are one. They may even 

send your children photographs of ‘themselves’ to gain trust however there are far to many cases whereby the per-

son in the photographs are not the person you are speaking to.  

The Essex Safegaurding Children Board have just done a week of online safety tips and awareness and through their 

website there are a number of resources for parents and children to learn how to be safe online. In a world where 

technology develops so quickly, these tips can help make a difference in ensuring your child is safe online.  

See www.escb.co.uk/campaigns/online-safety/ for more information. 

 

We as Children and Young Person Officers will be out over the summer holidays speaking to the young people of 

Colchester. Please encourage your children and teenagers to say hello to us when they see us.  

While they are out with their friends over the summer we appreciate they are going to be out enjoying themselves 

and expressing themselves, making new friends and having fun. Please encourage them to ensure they are consid-

erate to others and not acting in a way that can be seen as anti-social. Make sure you know what they are up to as 

the last thing we want to do is to be bringing them home, or worse, asking you to come to the police station. 

  



Some recent activity on social media 

Follow us on social media- 

       Essex police Colchester District 

         @EPColchester 



Community Engagement 

As lockdown restrictions are relaxed 

we are engaging with more and more 

members of our communities. We 

have held our “Cops Outside Shops” 

in Wivenhoe, Tiptree, Rowhedge, 

Stanway as well as outside our main 

supermarkets and the Town centre.  

We are already planning school visits, 

coffee with cops and scam awareness 

café’s for the coming months.  

If you are interested in attending or 

hosting such an event please contact 

us via email— 

colchestercommunitypolicing-

team@essex.police.uk  

For more information on ‘Ballin with a bobby email—Dex.Adams@essex.Police.uk 



New Legislation 

 

From the 14th July 2021 it has become against the law to possess certain weapons 

within your home which you could previously own. The below poster details some 

of the changes and the website you can find further information. 

We take a zero tolerance ap-

proach to those who carry 

and use weapons on our 

streets and this new piece of 

legislation will provide us 

with more powers to keep 

you safe .  

 

If you collect weapons for 

decoration or as collector 

items please make sure you 

are aware of what you can 

legally possess .  

 

We previously published de-

tails of a scheme being run 

by the government to dis-

pose of such items. If you 

are still in possession of now 

Illegal items please ensure 

there safe disposal.  


